
Welcome to Summer 2020! 
  

 
We hope this message finds all our Members and their loved ones healthy and well.  The Board 
of Directors and Staff of Bloomfield Open Hunt are pleased to announce the start of a beautiful 
Summer 2020 season here at BOH.  While there are changes necessitated by the current 
environment, we are sure that many wonderful memories will be made at our lovely Club this 
summer. 
 
We have some new protocols to share with you to ensure everyone’s health and safety.  We ask 
for flexibility and patience as we chart this course.  Please know that this is only the beginning: 
As we move forward through the summer these protocols may change at the discretion of the 
Board and Management as the situation unfolds. We here at BOH are all doing our best to ensure 
that everyone has a memorable and safe summer!  Please stay in touch with The Club and the 
Swim Committee if you have concerns or suggestions. 
 

Pool Hours: 
Beginning June 9th, 2020 the pool will be open 

Tuesday – Sunday from Noon to 8 PM 
  

Member Requirements when Entering/Exiting the Pool:  
• Arrive ready to swim: Members should arrive in swim attire as the Swimmer Locker Rooms 
are closed.  Adults over 18 yo may use the Adults Locker Room and restrooms, but the only 
access to the pool deck is via the Pool House Gate.   
• Reservations: We anticipate using a reservation system for high volume days such as 
holidays. If we reach 50% capacity at the pool we will enact a mandatory reservation system for 
regular pool hours.  Please be understanding of our need to comply with Board of Health 
regulations for everyone’s safety and enjoyment of our facilities. 
• Enter the Pool Deck via the Pool House Gate: It is required that all Members sign in including 
everyone in their family group who is present. Due to the Public Health importance of this there 
are no exceptions. Please use the hand sanitizer station upon entering and exiting the Pool 
area. At this time we cannot accommodate any non-member adult or child guests. 
• Bring your own towels and water: Towels are not available this summer and the ice 
machine/water fountains are closed due to state regulations. 
• The Pool House and Swimmer Locker Rooms are Closed: See below for restroom 
information. 
• Restrooms: Members 18 years and under may use the Swimmer Locker Room (lifeguards to 
unlock). Adults only are free to use the Adult Locker Room. Toilet lids have been installed for 
health and safety in both areas, please lower the lid prior to flushing to help prevent 
aerosolization. Hands must be washed prior to re-entering the pool deck. 
• Children 12 years and under: Must be supervised directly by a member adult on premises/at 
the pool to ensure appropriate social distancing. 
• Pool toys: Inflatable pool toys and sharing of plastic/rubber pool/dive toys not 
permitted.  Appropriate flotation devices for small children are acceptable. 



• Lounge Chairs: Due to social distancing requirements chairs will be placed in appropriately 
distanced. Please respect 6’ social distancing recommendations at all times and do not move 
these chairs without staff assistance. 
• Sanitization: Certain pool areas (handles, rails) will be sanitized frequently. There will be hand 
sanitizer stations located at all entrances and exits. We ask that members use them upon arrival 
and when exiting the Pool Deck. 
• Lost and Found: Due to sanitation requirements, items which are left at the Pool will be 
disposed of.  
• Stay home if sick: We ask that you stay home if you feel sick, live with a family member who 
is sick, or have been exposed to Covid-19. Symptoms of COVID-19 include fever, chills, cough, 
muscle or body aches, shortness of breath, loss of taste and/or smell, fatigue, sore throat, 
congestion or runny nose, diarrhea, nausea or vomiting.  Failure to stay home when sick may 
result in the closure of the BOH pool and facilities. We are all in this together! Please use your 
common sense so we can all safely enjoy the best of what BOH has to offer. 
• Snack shack and beverage service: We are determining our protocols with regards to this and 
will share information once the process has been deemed appropriate. 
 
We are looking forward to sharing this summer with you and your families!  With gratitude that 
we are able to enjoy our beautiful pool and summer weather. 
 
-BOH Management and Staff 


